
[image: image1.wmf] 

Knightly News
                                 Volume: 11, No: 3

A Newsletter of the Knights of Columbus, Highlands Ranch Council 10937

P.O. Box 261055, Highlands Ranch, Co. 80163-1055

Grand Knight – Mike Melo 791.3903

Deputy Grand Knight – Tom Odle 683.9812

Program Director-Tom Odle 683.9812
Youth Director – Steve Schaffer 662.9294

Council Director – Paul Sciera791.6770
Family Director – Tom Whyte 683.0585

Community Director – Jim Holton

Recruitment – Sal Villano 470.9345

Church Director – Mel Claytor 791.7001
Chaplain – Fr. Ken Przybyla
 683.6040
The Next Regular Meeting is Saturday, March 10th at the Highlands Ranch Library Meeting Room A at 8:00 a.m.

Grand Knight’s Corner – Mike Melo

As most know by now Fr. Robert F. Houlihan, Council 10937's Charter Chaplain, passed away on Thursday February 22, 2001 in St Louis, Mo.  Fr. Bob was also the Charter Faithful Friar for the Father Raphael C. McCarthy Assembly, 2294.  In 1996 the Council passed a resolution to rename the Highlands Ranch Council upon Fr Bob’s death.  In the very near future the council will be renamed, The Reverend Robert F. Houlihan, S.J. Council.  Please keep his family in your prayers.

On Thursday, February 22, Brother Tom Whyte hosted an hour of prayer in preparation for Lent.  The Family Hour of Prayer was at Pax Christi Chapel at 7:00PM. I would like to thank Tom for all the effort he put into this enlightening Family Hour of Prayer.

Thank all of you who have worked at the Pepsi Center.  This is currently the only long-term fund- raiser the Council has and everyone’s support is greatly appreciated.  Please support John Eiler in staffing the Pepsi Center activities.

The next planning meeting will be held on March 22, at 7:00PM at our home.  All officers and directors are encouraged to attend and all council members are invited to attend and participate in planning Council activities.

Chaplain’s Message - Fr. Ken Przybyla

Dear Brother Knights,

I hope that you have been faithful to reading and reflecting on the wonderful little book Knights to Christ.  It contains a story, a question to think about and a quote for every day of the year.  It may also offer material for a good discussion 

whenever two knights come together or with your family.  Did you ever consider doing the reading before the family meal in the evening?  The stories are from the past and the present.  Many of them touch our own experience of life.  So, if you have not done so already, make it a good habit each day of your life.  If you have any questions, please give me a call.

Sincerely, 

Fr. Ken

A reading of the February Meeting Minutes according to Don Stanley:

From the minutes of the February 10th, 2001 General Council Meeting, called to order at 8:03 AM.

General:

· The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as published.

· The Council conferred the 1st Degree on the following (on February 17th, 2001):

· Gerry Lane

Grand Knight’s Report:

· The next planning meeting is on February 21st, 2001 at the Grand Knight’s house at 7:00 PM; all interested members are invited.

· 1st Degree ceremonials will be held on the 1st or 4th Saturday of the month when necessary. Next 1st Degree will be held February 17th, 2001 at the Pax Christi chapel.

· The State Free Throw contest will be held at St. Mary’s in Colorado Springs on March 11th, 2001. Registration begins at 12:30 PM.

· Joe Nickels, Kevin Kvarda, and Keith Sears are sharing newsletter duties.

· State Convention registration materials are available after the business meeting.

Chaplain’s Report:

· None.

Treasurer’s Report:

· The report was distributed and discussed.

Communications Read:

· Letter from the occupational therapy group thanking us for the donation from the Haley fund and describing the progress Austin Gill who benefited from that donation.

Trustees Report:

· The Fraternal Activity Survey was completed and submitted. The Council made gave over $5000.00 in donations and provided over 5000 hours of service.

· The audit was completed - some minor cleanup work was identified.

Committee Reports:

· Membership: Sal Villano reported on membership activities, the fraternal interest survey, and the mentoring program. Jim Holton discussed the specifics of the mentoring program as drafted by members of the membership committee. (Concepts were based on Canon law.) He discussed ways for mentors to enrich and enhance the Council, and who should be mentors.

· Church: 2 – 3 volunteers are needed to frame the basement at the priest’s residence at St. Mark on February 14th, 2001. Men’s retreat information was handed out and discussed (March 16th – 18th, 2001.)

· Community: Jim Holton discussed areas where the Council needs involvement. The Samaritan House needs volunteers; Jim Holton can schedule tours of the facility.

· Council: A request was made for someone to coordinate fund-raising activities (such as the Pepsi Center volunteers). Tom Harding mentioned that the late session of Bingo was given to another organization and therefore Bingo is no longer a money-making opportunity for the Council; the Council will still support the ARC with the first session of Bingo.

· Family: The next Family Hour of Prayer will be held on February 22nd, 2001 at the Pax Christi at 7:00 PM.

· Youth: The District Free Throw contest (hosted by our Council) will be held on February 17th, 2001 at Wildcat Mountain School; registration begins at 8:30 AM with a 9:00 AM start time. Volunteers are requested to assist with the planning and execution of a substance abuse poster contest; Steve Schaffer will meet with interested parties following the meeting.

Old Business:

· None. 

New Business:

· Al Schopp discussed plans for some St. Mark parish activities. He distributed a list of potential activities and listed the activities that we have already accomplished. Following are some of the highlights of  possible and definite activities: March 4th, 2001 will be the next Pancake Breakfast that the Council will host at St. Mark; another Pancake Breakfast is scheduled for April 22nd, 2001. Fr. Larry suggested that we hold monthly breakfasts; in lieu of that the Council may host refreshments on a monthly basis. (Al requested a chairperson for that activity.) The St. Mark parish feast day is May 6th, 2001; a single Mass will be held, with Bishop Hanifen attending, at the building site. Manny Rosales has volunteered to head on the altar server appreciation activity. There may be a Lenten breakfast devotion (Wednesdays or Saturdays in Lent at 7:00 AM). There will be a children’s program (Easter egg hunt) for Easter. Possible Stations of the Cross on St. Mark building site. Soup suppers will be held on Monday evenings in Lent at St. Thomas More; Fr. Larry will be teaching the Gospel of St. Mark. RCIA candidates received rosaries at a recent retreat (Al Schopp, Jim Holton, and Dan Timmerman served lunches for the retreatants).  

· Keith Sears reported on future kitchen plans at Pax Christi; it is not likely that a commercial-style kitchen is planned for the multi-purpose building due to cost.

· Sid Diaz requested volunteers for the photo sessions for the Pax Christi parish directory.

· Sal Villano discussed the Major Contributors campaign for Pax Christi; the hope is to raise $7 million for the parish.

· The planning committee needs to look at communication issues (email, calling tree, etc.).

District Deputy’s Report:

· Congratulated Sal Villano on the membership activities and discussed retention.

· Statewide membership numbers: net gain, 10937 is in 2nd place; % gain, 10937 is in 1st place; insurance members, 10937 is in 3rd place, overall Council percentage is 166%.

The Insurance Agent reported as follows:

· None.

Under Good of the Order:

· Remembered with prayers:

· Fr. Bob, Tom Odle’s cousin, the Ron Rietsch family (especially his daughter), Gene Salome, Lori Wagner (daughter of Don Stanley’s friend), Larry and Mary Dewell, Gary Becky, Don Smith’s wife (friend of Jim Holton).

INSURANCE CORNER – Mike Balchus

Insurance is the First Step in Financial Planning.  We all should have a financial plan for our families!  The reason is simple.  When we die we have run out of time to provide for our loved ones.  If we die without insurance and we have not made adequate provisions for our family we have failed as a husband, father, guardian and brother knight, its that simple.   Putting a financial plan together is simple, but it must begin with protection from the perils that threaten the financial security of our family.  In terms of life insurance this means making sure our brother knights have adequate protection to provide for their loved ones when death occurs.  Without that protection the balance of a persons financial program is jeopardized.  Why is life insurance essential to financial planning and security?  I’m glad you asked.  Here are the reasons:  (1) it addresses immediate as well as long-term goals, it ensures the day-to-day needs of the family are met if the wage earner dies; (2)  It provides a source of continuing income that allows the survivors to still maintain a comfortable life style; (3) It can provide mortgage payoff money which then allows the survivors to remain in familiar surroundings; (4) It can provide college funds for 

children which then creates opportunities for their future; (5) It can pay for a wedding or a car;  (6)  It can provide retirement income for a surviving spouse  and its proceeds can be invested for future needs;  (7) It enhances financial planning by accumulating cash value on a tax-deferred basis, which then makes that cash available for emergencies, retirement or whatever;  (8) It can become part of an estate passed on to heirs to pay taxes on that estate; (9) It can be a tax-free gift to grandchildren to pay for their college or as a welcome wedding gift;  (10)  It can be a tax-free gift to your church, or K of C council, or some other worthwhile charity;

Life insurance is only one part of the financial plan, but it is the foundation of the plan, not the last element in it.  You see, with insurance you eliminate the risk that all other parts of financial planning have as an inherent part of their value.  Is it wrong to invest?   Absolutely not!  Is it wrong to think that the investment is going to be the answer to all our needs?  Well, if you died tomorrow, and you didn’t have insurance, how would your family survive?  Remember, we know not the time nor the place.  Give me a call and we can begin to get your plan headed in the right direction.  Mike Balchus, (719) 488-6816.

PEPSI CENTER FUNDRAISER- John Eiler

To earn the needed money to sustain our charitable activities, the council will start volunteering at the Pepsi Center concession stands this month.  We have committed to volunteer at a minimum of 5 events per month with a staff of 5 people per event.  The average time required per event is 5-6 hours.  We would like the Brother Knights, wives, or anyone 16 or over to help.  Below are the days in March we have committed to and require volunteers.  We already have some volunteers signed up but we need everyone to participate.  Please contact John Eiler, 303-933-0751, to volunteer.  

March: We have a goal to staff all Disney on Ice events. These are shorter events for the same pay.  On Saturday 3/31 if we have all 3 events, we can run an entire stand for the day. I am asking people to stay for 2 of the 3 events since they are back to back. 

Friday, 3/2 5-10PM Nuggets

Saturday, 3/3 11AM-4PM Avalanche

Tuesday, 3/6 5-10PM Nuggets

Sunday, 3/11 4-9PM Avalanche

Tuesday, 3/13 5-10PM Avalanche

Wednesday, 3/14 5-10PM Nuggets

Friday, 3/16 5-10PM Nuggets   (Ernie Garcia)

Saturday, 3/17 11AM-4PM Avalanche

Sunday, 3/18 6-11PM Avalanche

Tuesday, 3/20 5-10PM Avalanche

Thursday, 3/22 6-11PM Pavarotti

Saturday, 3/24 time ??? Womens Basketball 

Sunday, 3/25 time ??? Womens Basketball

Monday, 3/26 time ??? Womens Basketball

Wednesday, 3/28 5:30-10:30PM Disney on Ice *Thursday, 3/29 9:30AM-2:30PM Disney on Ice *Thursday, 3/29 5:30-10:30PM Disney on Ice *Friday, 3/30 5:30-10:30PM Disney on Ice (Jack Doyle)

*Saturday, 3/31 9:30AM-2:30PM Disney on Ice

*Saturday, 3/31 1:30-6:30PM Disney on Ice

*Saturday, 3/31 5:30-10:30PM Disney on Ice

We will carpool 45 minutes before the start time at the Santa Fe and Mineral Light Rail Station by the bus stop covers.  Once we get there, we proceed to the sign-in table followed by getting our assignment for the night.  We could be cooks, cashiers, or food servers. The dress requirement is that you wear BLACK pants and close toed shoes.  You will also receive an $8.00 voucher good toward food that evening.  

If you choose to drive yourself, the directions are as follows: Park at Elitch Gardens (I-25 to Spear Blvd. South, right into Elitch after the bridge). Follow the signs for Employee Parking.  Walk across the bridge to the Pepsi center.  Turn left and go around the west side of the building to the employee entrance. 

You are representing the Highlands Ranch Knights of Columbus working as a 

volunteer for Aramark Concessions

1.
Go to the uniform pickup booth (get shirt/hat/badge)

2.
Put your belongings in a locker (bring your own lock, no personal items are allowed in the food area)

3.
Sign in (do this so we get credit)

4.
Get assignment

5.
Go to stand

6.
Have fun

It is a lot of fun based on our Rockies experience from last year. 

OFFICERS

If you have any questions about the council, please feel free to contact the chair officers.

  OFFICE                                NAME                        PHONE                  EMAIL

Chaplain
Fr. Ken Przybyla
303-799-1036
keprzybyla@yahoo.com

Grand Knight
Mike Melo
303-791-3903
m.melo@gte.net

Deputy Grand Knight
Tom Odle
303-683-9812
todle@qwest.net  

Chancellor
Joe Huggins
303-470-8223
twohuggs@quixnet.net

Warden
Joe Nickels
303-346-5890
gnickels@mho.com

Recorder
Don Stanley
303-470-0984
donald.stanley@prodigy.net  

Treasurer
Jack Doyle
303-683-8608
jdoyle@cobank.com

Financial Secretary
John Eiler
303-933-0751
jreiler@aol.com

Advocate
Tony DeVito
303-791-3909
tonyandkelli@msn.com

Inside Guard
Steve Schaffer
303-662-9294
sjschaffer@yahoo.com

Outside Guard
Sid Diaz
303-792-3889
cnsdiaz@uswest.net 

1 Year Trustee
Ron Gerber
303-791-0369
gerber@quixnet.net

2 Year Trustee
G. Thomas Harding
303-798-7532
gthjrpah@juno.com

3 Year Trustee
Dick Neuhalfen
303-791-3850
dneuhalfen@ankmardoor.com
The Council’s general email address is kc10937@aol.com.
Knights to Christ to air on the Catholic Hour TV Program – Keith Sears

On Sunday, February 25, 2001 sometime between 7-8am, the Catholic Hour TV program on Channel 12 featured in one of its segments the small portion of the January 6th unveiling of the Knights to Christ book.  It also included an interview with Jerry O’Connor our State Deputy.

100th State Convention – Keith Sears

The 100th State Convention, being hosted by Council 539 in Denver, will take place from Friday, April 27 to Monday April 30.  The kickoff to the convention, which will be held at the Doubletree Hotel near the old Stapleton Airport, will be a golf tournament the morning of April 27.  All members of the council are 

encouraged to attend this “once in a century” event!  Contact our Grand Knight, Mike Melo, to get a copy of the registration materials.  All four bishops of Colorado are expected to attend, and Fr. Mark Link, the author of the Vision 2000 Series of daily meditation books, and a supporter of the State Council’s Knights to Christ book will be a featured guest.

The Passing Away of One of Our Great Council Members and Friend 

On Thursday afternoon, February 22, 2001, Fr. Robert F. Houlihan S.J. died at St. Louis University Hospital in St. Louis, Missouri.  Fr. Bob died of pulmonary failure due to complications from surgery for pancreatic cancer. 

Fr. Bob will be buried on Friday, March 2, 2001 at the Calvary Cemetery in St. Louis, MO.  A memorial mass for all friends in Colorado will be held on Wednesday, March 7, 2001 at 7:00 pm in the Pax Christi Catholic Church.  A reception will follow after the mass.

Fr. Bob was a Jesuit for 53 years, a priest for 43 years, and a Knight of Columbus for 60 years.  Fr. Bob became a 1st degree Knight in June 1941.  In September and December of that year he received the 2nd and 3rd degrees.  Fr. Bob became 

a 4th degree Knight in 1970.  Fr. Bob spent his apostolic life as an administrator, pastor, Jesuit Superior, and retreat director.  His assignments included 7 years as Academic Dean and Dean of Students at Regis University (1963-1970) and 9 years as pastor of St. Francis Xavier College Church in St. Louis (1973-1982). 

The last 16 years of his active priestly life were at the Sacred Heart Jesuit Retreat House in Sedalia, CO where he served as Director of the Retreat House, Superior of the Jesuit Community, and beloved retreat director.  Countless people came to know and treasure his gifts of wisdom, understanding, and support.  For Fr. Bob’s life of priestly service we give profound gratitude to God.   For more information about Fr. Bob and the memorial mass on March 7, please call Fr. Louis  McCabe at the Sacred Heart Retreat House (303) 688-4198 ext. 105.

Sacred Heart Jesuit Retreat House March, 2001 upcoming events:

March Days of Prayer:

Mar. 1


Lenten Outlook
Fr. Vince Hovley, S.J.

We will pray and talk about ways we can use the seasons of Lent and Easter to enhance and sustain an inspiring outlook on life.

Mar. 13 or 14

With Jesus in the Desert
Mrs. Margaret Wheeler

Jesus was lead into the desert for forty days of prayer and fasting and to be tempted by the devil. We will join Our Lord in His desert retreat to gain His  help in overcoming the temptations in our lives.

Mar. 26 or 27 or

Mar. 28 or 29

Catholics Coming Home
Fr. Dirk Dunfee, S.J.

As a continuation of the Jubilee year all who are alienated or may have been hurt by the Church are invited to be reconciled with the Church.  Discover the divine love shining through the human face of the Church.

March 2001

Sunday
Monday
Tuesday
Wednesday
Thursday
Friday
Saturday

25
26


27
28
1 
2

Tom Odle - BD
3

Dona Solome – BD

Patricia Stanley –BD  Bread Run – Don Stanley

4

Pancake Breakfast – St. Mark Catholic Church
5
6

Gary Lane & spouse - anniversary
7
8

Paula & Tim Walsh – anniversary

Daniel M Saitz - BD
9

James N Paris – BD

Ramona Blesser - BD
10

Bread Run – J. Huggins

11

Bingo (afternoon only)
12

Linda Akers – BD
13
14

Ron Gerber – BD


15
16
17

Mike Burkett – BD

Bread Run – D. Ward

18
19
20
21

Planning Meeting – 7:00pm
22

Family Hour of Prayer
23

Lorraine & Robert Mickells – anniversary

Dave Villano - BD
24

Bread Run – Tony DeNunzio

25
26
27
28

Edie & David Suhr – anniversary
29

John P Hayes - BD
30
31

Barbara Doyle - BD
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